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RESOLUTION NO. R-2018-5986 

 WHEREAS, on June 22, 2017, the City Council approved a contract with Lone Star Paving for 

the 2017 Street Maintenance Program Chip Seal Project, which included University Boulevard 

between A.W. Grimes and County Road 110, and 

 WHEREAS, during the re-paving of University Boulevard, certain serious failures were 

discovered, and 

 WHEREAS, the cost of repairing these failures exceeds the maximum amount allowed by state 

law for a change order, and 

 WHEREAS, said failures have an adverse impact on the public health and safety of the City’s 

residents, and  

 WHEREAS, Lone Star Paving has submitted a proposal to repair said failures, and 

 WHEREAS, because of the foregoing facts, it is not necessary for the City to comply with the 

competitive bidding requirements of the Local Government Code, Now Therefore 

 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ROUND ROCK, TEXAS, 

 That the City Council hereby determines that the repairs necessitated by the failures discovered 

in University Boulevard are necessary to preserve or protect the public health or safety of the City’s 

residents, and 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED 

 That the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the City, an 

amendment to the 2017 Street Maintenance Program Chip Seal Project with Lone Star Paving to repair 

the aforesaid failures for $192,000.00. 

 The City Council hereby finds and declares that written notice of the date, hour, place and 

subject of the meeting at which this Resolution was adopted was posted and that such meeting was 

open to the public as required by law at all times during which this Resolution and the subject matter 
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hereof were discussed, considered and formally acted upon, all as required by the Open Meetings Act, 

Chapter 551, Texas Government Code, as amended. 

 RESOLVED this 11th day of October, 2018. 

 

              

       CRAIG MORGAN, Mayor 

       City of Round Rock, Texas 

 

ATTEST: 

 

       

SARA L. WHITE, City Clerk 

 

 


